	Tuesday, January 10, 2012
120110-1

In this Issue:
· Metro and Caltrans Announce Public Meetings for the Proposed 63-mile High Desert Corridor


	Metro and Caltrans Announce Public Meetings for the Proposed 63-mile High Desert Corridor
Four community update meetings on the proposed 63-mile High Desert Corridor (HDC) are scheduled January 24, 26, 31, 2012 and February 1, 2012 in the Antelope Valley and in Victor Valley. The proposed 63-mile corridor understudy linking the Antelope Valley with Victor Valley is currently in the draft Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report (EIS/EIR) preparation phase. The HDC project proposes construction of a new east-west freeway/expressway linking SR-14 in Los Angeles County with SR-18 in San Bernardino County. Based on the feedback received at previous meetings and further technical analysis, the project team will present results from the Alternatives Analysis Report and updates on potential alignments, variations, and next steps. The new freeway/expressway connection between Antelope Valley and Victor Valley would link some of the fastest residential, commercial and industrial growth areas in Southern California, including the cities of Palmdale, Lancaster, Adelanto, Victorville and the Town of Apple Valley. In addition to addressing the issue of growth, the HDC project will address traffic safety and support the growing need to move goods through the region. The Victorville meeting scheduled on January 31, 2012 will be streamed live on metro.net/HDC, increasing public participation. Please click here to view the complete press release.
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